


[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  
Augusta:  Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Leah Bruns (MaineHousing), Rachel Boyce (Preble Street), Chet Barnes (DHHS-SAMHS), David Sovetsky (Mid Maine Homeless Shelter), Arwen Agee (VA), Janice Daku (New Executive Director of RCAM)
Portland: Vickey Rand (CHOM), Veronica Ross (The Opportunity Alliance), Ally Lovejoy (Preble Street), Joanie Klayman (Preble Street), Mike Merrill (Volunteers Of America), Amy Grommes-Pulaski
Lewiston: Mike Mooney (New Beginnings)
Bangor: Don Lynch (FACT), Tracey Hair (HOME, Inc.), Gerald Botta (HOME, Inc.), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street Veterans Services), Abby Smith (PCHC), Jessica Dama (PCHC)
On the Phone: Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Donna Kelley (KBH), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Emily Flinkstrom (Fair Tide), Heidi Bradley (CHCS), Brian Sites (VOA), Elise Johansen (Safe Voices), Rebecca Hobbs (Through These Doors), Ken Capron (MemoryWorks), Bonnie Gagnon (Caring Unlimited), Johnnie Walker (Partners for Peace), Nick St. Louis (BAHS), Brenda Leavitt (OHI), Melissa McEntee (RGH), Meredith Smith (CHCS), Sarah DeRosier (CHCS), Mary J. Boylan (HOME. Inc), Theresa Babson (York County Shelter Programs)
[If I missed anyone or misspelled your name, please let me know. 
Reminder – If you call in, please email stibbitts@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting: Maine CoC
Date: December 20, 2018, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 



Review of Minutes: Minutes of November 15, 2018 were reviewed and APPROVED as submitted.

MCOC Tri-Chair Election Results: We had two excellent candidates running for this position. The votes have been tallied and Veronica Ross will be our newest Chair – Congratulations, Veronica!

Big Think Topic #1: CES After Action Review: The Triage and Diversion component of our Coordinated Entry process was paused in November and we wanted to take this time to gather feedback on what was and was not working for folks. Leah conducted an After Action Review (AAR) with Navigators and other shelter staff at our recent ESHAP Training, and was asked by the Board to do the same for MCOC. The AAR consists of 4 questions: What was supposed to happen? What actually happened? Why was there a difference? What will we do next time? Typically, an AAR is an interactive group activity, which would be impossible to conduct here with so many people on the phone and at different locations, so we will be using a modified format. Leah has created a Survey Monkey version of the AAR questions – the link is posted on the www.mainehomelessplanning.org site – which will remain open for people to use until January 11. At that point, Leah will compile all the results and present them to the CES Committee. It was asked if there will be a way to determine how different agencies, or those serving different populations, answered the questions. To get open and honest feedback, there is a certain level of anonymity in the process, but the intent is to be able to identify patterns, so if several respondents say something about a particular population (for example, “These questions don’t work for Youth.”) that will be flagged as a common issue. It was also asked if there is any way to get feedback from consumers. While that would be interesting and helpful, it would be very difficult to get a truly representative sample at this point – but maybe we can find a way to incorporate something to allow for this going forward. If you have had any experience with our Coordinated Entry process, please take the Survey before Jan 11 so we can include your feedback.
 
Big Think Topic #2: Tandberg Video Conferencing – Pros, Cons and Possible Alternatives. When we started using videoconferencing, it was great to be able to have several smaller groups of members from all over the state participate ‘face to face’ at meetings, but we have been experiencing an increasing number of issues with the Tandberg system lately. Also, more and more people are simply phoning in, which removes the ‘face to face’ element, and makes it hard to share documents and presentations. We really need something that is more reliable, and more in our control (we currently have to depend upon staff at the local libraries for setting up and troubleshooting everything). Also, MaineHousing may not continue to utilize the Tandberg system once the agency moves to a new location in a year or so. Some of our Committees are using Go To Meeting – this works really well for small groups sharing documents but might not be ideal for a group as large as a full MCOC meeting. Some folks suggested ZOOM, Skype, and other platforms. Some are free, others might involve purchasing software or subscription fees. Using another system would also mean we would not be restricted to the Libraries or other Tandberg specific locations. Anyplace with internet access and a screen could serve as a satellite meeting location. Many platforms are even compatible with smart phones. We should collect some feedback from folks on where and how it would be easiest for them to participate, and pros and cons of any other systems they may have had experience with. Vickey and Scott will put something together. 

State and Federal Legislative Updates: (please see the Policy Committee notes posted with the most recent Statewide Homeless Council agenda on www.mainehomelessplanning.org site for full details.)
Federal: Another Continuing Resolution is in the works to carry the government through until February 8th. The Farm Bill was signed – the final version did not include some of the large cuts that were previously proposed. The RHY Act also includes some cuts, but again, not as bad as had been feared. Bruce Poliquin is still challenging Maine’s Ranked Choice Voting process which resulted in Jared Golden winning the congressional race for Maine’s Second District seat.
State: Both the Maine House and Senate have selected their new leadership and the next session will begin January 2nd.  SHC is working to develop some legislative proposals. Cullen has already reached out to the new administration and will be trying to schedule a meeting on behalf of SHC soon. It was asked that Cullen consider bringing a group of representatives with him to any such meetings. Folks were encourage to reach out to Cullen directly to discuss this possibility.  

Statewide Homeless Council: Along with the usual updates there were lengthy discussions about the ESHAP Shelter Funding Formula, legislative proposals SHC would like to put forward, and the design of a new type of subsidy program.

Regional Homeless Councils: Region 3 – Discussed the increased number of unsheltered individuals and families, particularly in the Bangor area. BAHS has opened an overnight Warming Center that operates from 8PM to 6AM where people can come in from the cold, have some coffee or a snack, and interact with staff and other guests. Region 2 – Hosted a SOAR Training by Preble Street Veterans Services staff. An on-line version of the training will be available soon. Region 1 – Also discussed the increase they are seeing among unsheltered folks, including many younger people. 

Long Term Stayers: Portland has now successfully housed over 200 LTS’s over the last 3 years. The Cumberland County Sheriff attended their most recent meeting to discuss re-entry efforts. Bangor LTS numbers have increased slightly, possibly because so many voucher programs are currently frozen.  

MCOC Board: Continuing to look at Strategic Planning, Roles and Responsibilities, Board and Committee structure, and Goals for the coming year.   

Data Committee: The Board had recommended that the Data Committee and the HMIS Advisory Committee merge. This made total sense to everyone as there was apparently only one person among them who was not already serving on both. 

Project Committee: Mike Shaughnessy has stepped up to be the new Chair, Tony volunteered to help with remote connectivity using Shalom’s GoToMeeting, and Craig will continue to take minutes. Mike already oversees ESG Shelter Monitoring for MaineHousing, so helping with CoC Project Monitoring seemed like a natural fit. All monitoring forms and information will now be sent to Mike to be shared with the committee. A BIG THANK YOU to Donna Kelley for all the hard work and dedication she has contributed as a Chair of the Project Committee for more years than it would be polite to say. 

Veterans Committee: Dan Hodgkins reported that there are currently 135 Veterans on the By-Name-List, 17 of them identified as Chronically Homeless. The average number of days from a Veteran being added to the list until they are housed is now down to 128.

Coordinated Entry Committee: MCOC has been invited to participate in a new type of Technical Assistance program that HUD is calling a Community of Practice – this one to focus on Coordinated Entry. Two representatives each from ten CoC’s will attend a series of webinars, do research and ‘homework’ assignments, and exchange information and ideas with other participants about the challenges and successes they have had in implementing Coordinated Entry in their Continuums. This is a great opportunity for MCOC, especially in light of our current triage and diversion pause, and plans to revamp our CES next year. The names of the two reps have been emailed to the BOD for approval by tomorrow so we can send their contact information to the TA providers ASAP.  

Other Business: 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Portland, Bangor, Lewiston/Auburn, and Brunswick will all be hosting vigils the evening of December 21, the longest night of the year, as a memorial to our homeless and formerly homeless neighbors who have passed away over the course of the year and to help raise awareness of homelessness throughout Maine.   
· Our regularly scheduled February Meeting falls during the week of school vacation and the NAEH Family Homelessness Conference so we anticipate very low attendance. Just putting this out there for now – in January we can decide if we want to cancel the Feb meeting.
· This will be Joanie’s last meeting with us (at least as a Preble Street representative, and depending on what the future may bring) so we wanted to acknowledge her tremendous contributions to the merger, several committees, numerous NOFAs, MCOC in general and the overarching cause of helping to end and prevent homelessness in Maine. You will be missed!  



Next Meeting: January 17, 2018. 
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